
Year 5/6 Girls Football Match vs Hollinswood 

14th January 2022 

 

On Friday 14th January 2022, ten of our year 5/6 girl students were selected to represent the 

school in a cup competition game away at Hollinswood Primary School.  This competition was 

a local Telford and Wrekin girl’s cup. Our girls competed well against a very well organised 

Hollinswood school. We had many chances throughout the game to create attacking 

opportunities to score throughout the game.  The girls were supportive towards each other 

while playing in our cup game and their leadership skills stood out throughout the game.  Our 

respect to our opponents was outstanding and Mr Fallon was very impressed with the girl’s 

performance with it only being their second game together as a team. Unfortunately, the 

game ended in defeat for Dawley, and we will not progress to the next round of the cup.  

There are many positives to take from the game and the girls should be proud of their efforts 

and performance, well done girls.  

“I think we worked well as a team and really enjoyed representing the school in football” 

– Aviarna Mills (Captain).  

 

 


